Oregon Fire District Directors Association
BOARD MEETING
Riverhouse – Bend Oregon
November 4, 2009
President Connie Barton called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.  A quorum was present.  
	Members Present:

Connie Barton, President
Mark Kreutzer, 1nd Vice President

Allen Forster, Immediate Past President,

   Director Position #1

David Jones, Second Vice President, 

Don Trotter, Director Position #2

Darrell King, Director Position #3

Roy Palmer, Director Position #5

Bob Reeves, Director Position #6

Members Not Present/Excused:
Kevin Van Dyke, Director Position #4


	Guests:
Paulette Oliver, Wilson-Heirgood Insurance

Roy Holland, 

Staff:

Genoa Ingram, OFDDA
Mary Tucker, OFDDA
Ken Jones, Speer/Hoyt, Legal Counsel

Don Milligan

Randy Simpson, OSFM
Tay Robertson, OFCA

Mike Hansen, Douglas Co Fire District #2  
   (OFCA Liaison to OFDDA)
 


Approval of Minutes:

The Board reviewed the minutes of the September 26, 2009 meeting. 
Motion:  Moved by Director Palmer and seconded by Director Forster to accept the September 26 minutes as presented.  Motion passed.

Financial Report

Mary Tucker reviewed the financial reports for the association, noting that $25,000 had been received from SDAO and an additional $15,000 was forthcoming.  At that time $30,000 will be transferred back to the money market account.  Mary noted that not much else had changed since the September meeting.


By consensus, the Board accepted the financial report as presented.
Board members asked that future proposed budgets posted to the web site include budgets for the previous three years. 

Board members also questioned why the current set of financials were not emailed to the Board until 4:00 p.m. the previous day.  Staff reported that they wanted to bank the $25,000 from SDAO first so it would be reflected in the numbers. 
President’s Report
President Barton reported that she had attended a planning session at the State Fire Marshal’s office for Fire Service Day at the Capitol 2010.  The January 27 event will be a reception at the State Fire Marshal’s office.
Staff Report   Staff reviewed the registration numbers and reviewed the Conference agenda with Board members.
Guest Reports
Rural Address Signage   Retired Fire Chief Don Milligan reported on efforts to encourage rural address signs.  (EXHIBIT A)  Chief Randy Simpson announced that he was assembling a work group to promote the concept.  Director Dave Jones will represent OFDDA on the work group. 

Office of State Fire Marshal   State Fire Marshal Randy Simpson reported that the OSFM was feeling results of the budget deficit.  The OSFM is part of the furlough program and closes during designated days.  Chief Simpson reported that the card lock bill, which failed during the regular session, but would be a priority bill for the February 2010 special session.  

OFCA   Mike Hansen, Douglas Co. Fire District #2, introduced himself as the OFCA Board liaison to OFDDA.  
DPSST   Report as submitted.  (EXHIBIT B)
Safety Update   Paulette Oliver, Wilson-Heirgood, reported that there had been a total of 19 OFDDA/SDAO safety workshops with a total of 650 attendees from 44 districts.  Sign-up sheets will be available during the remainder of the Conference for Boards to sign up as hosts.  
NAEFO   Mark Kreutzer reported that he had attended the NAEFO Conference in Las Vegas.  George Dunkel and Jack Snook had been among the presenters.  There were three attendees from Oregon.  Under the NAEFO’s Legislative Report, the key issues were identified as:

·  Reducing matching funds for SAFER grants;

·  Retro-fitting for fire sprinklers;  and 
· A national ban on novelty lighters.  
Director Kreutzer reported that Congressman Wu continues to work with the IRS on how volunteers are treated under the law.  He also reported that there had been an interesting report from two fire departments in Colorado that had formed a fire authority.  The next Board meeting is January 9 in Sacramento.
Old Business
Ethics Overview   Board Members questioned whether there would be an ethics update during Conference.  Staff reported that there would be two separate reports.

Review of Policies   Board members acknowledged receipt of policies and, for the most part, had no comment.

Director Trotter noted a conflict with the Bylaws as to whether the past president should be an authorized signer on the checking account.  No changes may be made to the Bylaws without proper notice prior to the Conference.  The Board discussed deletion of the Past President from Policy #142, relating to check signing, to conform with the Bylaws.  Board members noted that the Bylaws designated “at least” who could be authorized to sign.  Board members also discussed the possible impact of implementing one-year terms of Association officers. 

Director Kreutzer discussed proposed changes to the Bylaws as they relate to succession through the Chairs, noting that he had patterned the changes after OFCA’s policies.  Director Trotter suggested that vacancies filled via appointment by the Board be in effect until the next election.
The Board decided to recess until Thursday and review the policies at that time.  Staff will provide copies of Policies and arrange to meet on Thursday during the Conference. 
Recess
There was no additional business and the meeting was recessed at 3:56 p.m.
Reconvene

President Barton reconvened the meeting at 2:35 p.m. on Friday, November 06, 2009 for the purpose of discussing proposed changes to policies and Bylaws.   A quorum was present (as above).
Old Business
Policy Review
Motion:  Moved by King and seconded by Roy to accept Policy 103, relating to policy review, as presented.  Motion passed.

Motion:  Moved by King and seconded by Reeves to void policy 108, relating to conference attendance by the OFDDA President.  Motion passed.

Motion: Moved by Roy and seconded by Jones to approve policy 114, relating to reimbursement of expenses, as presented.  Motion passed.

By consensus, action on policy 115, relating to succession of chairs, was deferred. 
Motion:  Moved by King and seconded by Kreutzer to void policy 122, relating to registration fees.  Motion passed.

Motion:  Moved by Palmer and seconded by Reeves to adopt policy 123, relating to the Association’s fiscal year, as presented.  Motion passed.

Motion:   Moved by Kreutzer and seconded by King to delete policy 127, relating to the Budget Committee.  Motion passed.

Motion:   Moved by Kreutzer and seconded by Forster to delete policy 129, relating to the Sergeant-At-Arms Credentials Committee.  Motion passed.

Motion:  Moved by Kreutzer and seconded by King to adopt policy 136, relating to the Conference Committee, as presented.  Motion passed.

Motion:  Moved by Palmer and seconded by Reeves to adopt policy 123, relating to the Association’s fiscal year, as presented.  Motion passed.

Motion:  Moved by Reeves and seconded by Forster to adopt policy 138, relating to meals, as amended.  (EXHIBIT C)  Motion passed.

Motion:  Moved by Palmer and seconded by Reeves to adopt policy 139, relating to committee funding, as presented.  Motion passed.

Motion:  Moved by Palmer and seconded by Reeves to adopt policy 141, relating to the President’s Award, as presented.  Motion passed.

Action on policy 142 was deferred.  Board members suggested that the Bylaws be amended to designate authorization to sign checks by office holder and, further, to stipulate that check signers be designated by the Board.

Motion:  Moved by King and seconded by Reeves to void policy 145, relating to OFDDA Ambassador.   Motion passed. 
Motion:  Moved by Kreutzer and seconded by Forster to adopt policy 148, relating to service awards, as amended. (EXHIBIT D)  Motion passed. 

For 30 and 40 year service awards the Board agreed by consensus to set up a bidding process that allows open bidding from all interested vendors with the discretion to reject any bids.  
 Motion:  Moved by Palmer and seconded by Trotter to adopt policy 151, relating to the Bruce Williams Scholarship Fund, as presented.  Motion passed.

Motion:  Moved by Trotter and seconded by Reeves to void policy 152, relating to safety credits.   Motion passed.

Board Members discussed amendments to the Bylaws relating to Board elections and succession through the chairs. (EXHIBIT E).  Directors Kreutzer and Trotter will work on additional amendments.

Adjourn
There was no further business and the meeting was adjourned at 3:32 p.m.
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Genoa Ingram, OFDDA Executive Director
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